
 
 

 

1300 Main Street   |   Houston, Texas 77002   |   (713) 989-7000 

 

 
 
 

November 4, 2021 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
 

RE: Fayetteville Express Pipeline LLC 
Docket No. RP22-187-000  
Notice of Withdrawal of Filing 
 

Dear Ms. Bose: 
 

Pursuant to Part 154.205(a) of the regulations of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
(“FERC” or “Commission”), Fayetteville Express Pipeline LLC (“FEP”) hereby withdrawals its 
Corrected Fuel Filing dated November 4, 2021 in Docket No. RP22-187-000, including the following 
proposed tariff records: 
 

Version Description   Title 
 
13.0.1 Currently Effective Rates  1. Rate Schedules FTS and ITS 
21.0.1 Currently Effective Rates  1. Rate Schedules HAT 

 
 

FEP’s November 4, 2021 filing in the above-referenced docket was filed as a new filing; 
however, it has been subsequently determined that the filing should have been made as an amended 
filing instead of a new filing.  

 
Concurrent with this filing of Notice of Withdrawal of Filing, FEP has refiled its Amended Fuel 

Filing today in Docket No. RP22-116-001, which renders the Docket No. RP22-187-000 filing moot. 
 
In accordance with Section 154.208 of the Commission’s regulations, copies of this filing are 

being served electronically on jurisdictional customers and interested state regulatory commissions.  
FEP has posted a copy of this filing on its Internet website accessible via 
http://feptransfer.energytransfer.com under Informational Postings, Regulatory. 
 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      Fayetteville Express Pipeline LLC 
 
      By /s/ Lawrence J. Biediger   
           Lawrence J. Biediger 
           Sr. Director, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
 

 


